
Attachment-1 Temporary Seasonal Patio 
Program Timeline 

 
June 8 2020, announcement by the Province that restaurant or bar patios would 

be permitted to re-open with outdoor patio service only starting June 11. 

June 11 2020, the TPP application form went live on guelph.ca. Guelph restaurant 

or bar patios were permitted to immediately set up and operate temporary patios 

on private property and sidewalks upon the submission of a complete application 

and adherence to TPP guidelines. 

June 17 2020, Council approved the TPP as described and recommended in staff 

report 2020-74. Staff was further directed by Council to offer a pilot program for 

the opportunity for the DGBA and/or commercial areas that are predominantly 

restaurants and cafes to create temporary, shared “Outdoor Dining Districts” on 

City streets or to use specified parking areas for summer and fall with applications 

being accepted no later than July 1.  

July 1 2020, the Dining District application form went live on guelph.ca. 

July 2 2020, Province passed an emergency order that allowed municipalities to 

quickly pass temporary bylaws for the creation and extension of patios and allow 

covered outdoor dining areas. 

July 4-5 2020, piloted a road closure on parts of Wyndham and Macdonell Streets. 

July 7 2020, the City approved the DGBA’s Dining District application with 

amended district boundaries and closed parts of Wyndham and Macdonell Streets to 

traffic from July 10 until September 7. 

July 13 2020, City Council passed a temporary use bylaw (2020) –20512 aligning 

with ACGO guidelines for expanded outdoor patios and suspending certain 

restrictions to facilitate the TPP. 

July 17 2020, Ontario enters Stage 3 of re-opening allowing restaurants and bars 

to serve patrons indoors.   

July 27 2020, TPP guidelines updated to include on-street patio guidelines that 

would allow for the safe creation of patios in to public parking spaces on active 

streets. 

August 27 2020, DGBA requested to re-open the closed portion of the streets on 

after September 7 and allow on-street patios with two way traffic, or alternatively 

extend the street closure until September 30. 

August 31 2020, staff grant extension of the street closure until September 21. 

https://pub-guelph.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=6881
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/r20345
https://pub-guelph.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=7409


September 21 2020, Special Council Meeting hears public submissions and staff 

comments, resulting in Council resolution to extend any and all applicable zoning or 

bylaws that allow sidewalk or on-street patios and applicable dining districts until 

November 30. 

September 24 2020, TPP guidelines are updated to include new program end date 

and to add additional accessibility requirements. 

September 28 2020,  Bylaw (2020) – 20528 is approved by Council which 

updates the temporary use bylaw to provide for an extension to November 30. 

November 13, 2020 - January 18, 2021, Formal program engagement 

https://pub-guelph.escribemeetings.com/Meeting.aspx?Id=4df731fd-cbd6-45c9-b1cb-7d504ffe9c6d&Agenda=Merged&lang=English
https://pub-guelph.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=9131

